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Hello again, neighbors and friends. I hope 2016 is off to a 
good start for all of you. It's been a year already since I be-
came President of the TTCA and Iôve had such a good time.  
Everyone I talk to in the Terrace has been kind and supportive, and I thank you all for that. The TTCA Board 
is a terrific group of people who work very hard to improve our lives in Tioga Terrace.  They have certainly 
been a great source of joy and strength for me! 
 
Looking back, Iôd say 2015 was a challenging year here in the Terrace, and also one filled with notable   

successes.  Our annual community Garage Sale went off without a hitch ï in spite of its near cancellation. 

Our one-of-a kind Halloween parade and party again attracted scores of creepy, yet friendly, costumed 

youngsters while providing an insiderôs glimpse for our newest TTCA volunteer, whoôll be coordinating the 

event next year. 

Our legislative liaison has become a ñregularò at Town Board meetings as she advocates for Terrace inter-

ests and keeps our Board abreast of matters affecting us all. In fact, our Town Supervisor will be joining one 

of our monthly meetings for an exchange of information and ideas. Behind the scenes, the flooding con-

cerns at NYSEGôs Castle Gardens substation have ï after four years of work ï finally been resolved.    

Weôve been keeping you informed about these efforts the whole time, and you can read more about this  

reassuring news in this issue. 

During the year another college-bound senior ï whoôs also no stranger to community service ï received the 

Associationôs annual scholarship award, and Iôm happy to report that our website continues to attract many 

new óvisitors.ô  It, along with our portable sign, have become essential tools in our efforts to communicate 

with you about important issues in between our newsletters. Happily, Santa managed to chat with a near-

record number of Terrace children in December, even though he and his crew had to make alternate travel 

plans.  And right on his heels, we selected three beautiful home displays as winners of our Holiday Lighting 

Contest.  As for our newsletter, Iôll bet youôve noticed the addition of color!  And already in 2016, we hosted 

a Pot Luck Supper in January.  

In addition to the chairpersons who coordinated all these fine events, there are more than a dozen other 

Board members who ï among other things ï  help to raise our funds, keep an eye on our parks, beautify 

our community, welcome the newcomers who choose to move here, and keep the best interests of all Ter-

race residents at heart. I hope youôll join me in thanking them for their commitment to our community. And 

rememberéwe welcome your suggestions and always have room for one more! 

Nancy Sydlosky 

2016  

PRESIDENTõS MESSAGE 



ATTENTION! 
                                                  

For the eighteenth consecutive year, the Tioga Terrace Civic Association will award  

one scholarship to a college-bound senior who has demonstrated regular service to his 

or her school and community. To be eligible, the student must be a graduating senior, a 

resident of Tioga Terrace, and accepted into a continuing education program. 

Typically, the scholarship application period is announced in March by the Vestal High 

School Guidance Department, which also provides application forms (watch for          

announcements and/or postings).   

Students attending schools other than Vestal may obtain an application by calling  

Chuck Place, TTCA scholarship chairman, at 607- 625-4597.  Please note that the      

selection  criteria are identical to that of the Apalachin Lions Clubôs annual scholar-

ships. If you apply for the Lions Club scholarship, and live in the Terrace, your applica-

tion will automatically be considered for the TTCA scholarship.   

The Civic Association is pleased to offer this scholarship as a way to encourage, recog-

nize and reward civic responsibility among young adults in the Terrace. If you have 

been active in service to your school and community, we encourage you to apply.  

By Chuck Place  

HIGHWAY AND LEGISLATIVE  by Meredith Bocek   

According to Barb Roberts, Town of Owego Council-person, Tioga County, including 

Town of Owego, uses the Hyper-Reach service for managing emergency communica-

tions.  This system will send automatic emergency notifications to your land line 

phone.  To add your primary cell phone number or additional phone numbers and email 

addresses, follow the instructions below.  The service is free! 

Access the Tioga County Government website: http://www.tiogacountyny.com 

 
Press on  the  Government  arrow  and  pull  down  menu   

Press Department  Directory  
Press Emergency  Management  (right  hand  column)  

On the  lower  left  press  the  hyper - reach  button  
Enter  your  information.  Municipality  is Owego  

 

This should help if there is another boil water emergency. 

 
 



It seems as though I have received more comments this year than in the past about the 

growing number of holiday lights being seen in the Terrace.  Perhaps it had to do with   

the unusually warm weather, but I prefer to believe people simply had more holiday   

spirit this year.  Well, that plus the opportunity to win our awesome holiday light contest. 
 

Judging was very difficult this year.  Some of our past winners have continued to impress 

and set the standard for everyone else.  We also saw a significant increase in the use of 

whole-house lasers, a very cool look.  However, I am still waiting for someone to tackle 

the ñlights in motion/set to musicò theme.  This year, we had three homes that stood 

above the rest, although I could probably put together quite a list of ñhonorable men-

tionsò.  Congratulations to the following homesé 
 

 2 Woodside West ï Their nativity scene, which could be viewed as soon                      

 as you reached the top of Frederick, was the talk of the Terrace. 
 

 5 Oakwood ï Their decorations covered the entire house.  We particularly                      

 liked the boughs and ribbons that ran along the side of the house and the fence. 
 

 57 Elmwood ï We called this our ñBiggest & Brightestò, with lights and charac-                     

 ters covering the entire lawn and house.  I especially liked the Santa on the  

 roof.  It reminded me of Frosty on the roof in the movie ñChristmas with the 

 Kranksò. 
 

Everyone did a great job this year.  We all know how much effort it takes to put these 

decorations in place (and take them down) but the results are impressive and help make 

the holidays that much more enjoyable for everyone.  Thanks for all of your efforts and 

remember, itôs never too early to start planning for next year! 
 

 

 

                     2015 HOLIDAY LIGHTING CONTEST                                

             WINNERS!           

                By Rodney Cogswell  

Access the Tioga County Government website: http://www.tiogacountyny.com 

 
Press on  the  Government  arrow  and  pull  down  menu   

Press Department  Directory  
Press Emergency  Management  (right  hand  column)  

On the  lower  left  press  the  hyper - reach  button  
Enter  your  information.  Municipality  is Owego  

 

This should help if there is another boil water emergency. 

 
 

                                                                                                          

ANNOUNCING TTCAôS OFFICERS FOR 2016! 

Nancy Sydlosky, President                                                                       

Jim Sprague, Vice President                                                                     

Sue Balliet, Treasurer                                                                            

Joe Sienko. Secretary  



ôTwas one week before Christmas and all was preparedé 

When a structure fire happened and the truck couldnôt be sparedé 

Yeséfor the first time in recent memory, Santa was forced to resort to a more conven-

tional mode of transportation when his ñSantaôs Expressò fire engine was pressed into  

actual fire service. But, as one might expect, this didnôt deter this Jolly Old Man ï or his 

trusted elf Emma ï from their pre -Christmas Terrace rounds. Indeed, some 60 children 

and their families utilized this annual opportunity to chat with Santa, recall ways in 

which theyôd been good during the year, and share their ideas for that perfect Christmas 

gift. The fact that the fire truck wasnôt at their curb seemed a small price to pay for the 

light dusting of snow that had finally arrived the night before. 

As is often the case, Santaôs entourage occasionally came upon families who hadnôt made 

arrangements to be visited, but who nonetheless welcomed his impromptu greetings via 

driveway chatsécomplete with candy canes. And, for some unexplained reason, young-

sters in several Terrace homes this year were joined on Santaôs lap by their inquisitive  

feline and canine family members. Just another typical day in the life of Old Saint Nick. 

 

Santa Visits Terrace Families    

                    By Linda Roden  




